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The Interregional Research Project 4 (IR-4) was 
initiated in 1963 to obtain national pesticide label 
registrations for use on food and fiber. This program 
has an emphasis on minor uses or specialty crops. In 
this arena in the United States today it includes 600 
crops. 
This national program includes the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture, Agricultural Research Service 
(USDA/ARS), and the U.S. Department of Agriculture 
Cooperative State Research Education and Extension 
Service (USDA/CSREES) as the major funding 
organizations. IR-4 also has a cooperative partnership 
with the Environmental Protection Agency (US EPA), 
the State Agricultural Experiment Stations (SAES), 
agricultural chemical companies, commodity 
organizations, and individual growers. 
The IR-4 program, which was expanded in 1977 to 
include ornamentals research for nursery and floral 
crops for label expansion, now includes floral, 
forestry, nursery, turf, and Christmas tree 

production. Research is also conducted to develop data 
for pesticide registrations for commercial landscape, 
interior plantscape, and tissue culture. Since 1982, 
national registration was initiated to include biological 
pest control agents such as microbials and 
biopesticides. 
The IR-4 national headquarters staff is based as part of 
the New Jersey Agricultural Experiment Station 
(NJAES) at Rutgers University. It provides the 
leadership and coordination for this diverse program. 
The IR-4 is divided into 4 regions, each led by a 
regional coordinator. Each state has a representative to 
provide input for future research needs. A companion 
minor use program is administered by USDA/ARS. 
The USDA/ARS minor use program operates in 
concert with the IR-4 in the clearance of minor uses. 
Since the IR-4 ornamental pesticide program was 
initiated in 1977, we have had requests for over 
18,000 researchable projects. 

  

 



 

IR-4 ornamental research during this same period 
(1997 to 1998) developed data that led to over 5,500 
national label registrations (Table 1). During the last 3 
years (1996 through 1998) we conducted 1,444 
research trials for an average of 481 per year (Table 
2). During this same period 1,539 new registrations 
were obtained (Table 2). This includes 513 new 
registrations in 1998.  

  

 



 

 

 



 

 

  


